
GRAND JUNCTION COMMISSION ON ARTS AND CULTURE 
MINUTES 

August 23, 1995 
 
 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Paula Andrews   Peter Ivanov 
Ursula Hemmerich  Richard Leinaweaver 
Karen Kiefer   Phil Rogers 
Jeanne Killgore  Ann Sanders 

COMMISSIONERS EXCUSED: Janet Terry 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Joseph Marie, guest, and Allison Sarmo, Cultural Arts 
Coordinator. 
 
The regular meeting of the Grand Junction Commission on Arts and Culture was held 
at 4:00 p.m. on the above date.  Chairman Richard Leinaweaver called the meeting 
to order.  As there were no changes or additions to the minutes of the previous 
meeting of July 26, 1995 or to the agenda for this meeting, the chairman declared 
the minutes and the agenda approved as written. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Coordinator Sarmo noted several upcoming meetings of interest to 
the Commission, including:   1.) A meeting with Parks and Recreation Director Joe 
Stevens August 28 at 10:00 a.m. to discuss the Commission's budget proposal for 
1996-1997, 2.) The Community Health Assessment Task Force "Trend Benders" Kick-
off September 5 at 5:30 p.m. which involves an Arts/Recreation Task Force, 3.) An 
appearance at the City Council workshop and meeting September 6 at 6:00 p.m. to 
discuss the Commission's acceptance of a $1000 General Operations grant from the 
Colorado Council for the Arts, and,  4.) A Community Open House from noon until 
8:00 p.m. September 7 to present the joint City/County Land Use Plan 
recommendations. 
 
CULTURAL ARTS COORDINATOR'S REPORT:  Sarmo presented the Coordinator's Report for 
August and the monthly Financial Report.  She noted that the Colorado Council on 
the Arts will be discontinuing their General Operations grant program after 1996 
due to budget cuts at the federal level in the National Endowment for the Arts  
which effect the budget for CCA.  She reported that CCA will be sponsoring, with 
the Commission and the Art Center, another Art Mind/Business Mind workshop for 
local artists in Grand Junction on December 9 and that this will cost the 
Commission $100-$200. 
 
AVALON THEATER REPORT:  Paula Andrews reported that she toured the Avalon 
renovation site and that tours are available if other groups/people are 
interested.  Work is being done to preserve the mural of the Grand Mesa's Island 
Lake on the back wall of the balcony.  There will be a "Buy a Brick" fundraiser 
campaign kick-off soon for bricks in the new front sidewalk. 
 
MEDIA COMMITTEE:  Leinaweaver distributed a copy of the broadcast dates and 
cultural events he will be publicizing in the Commission's new minute and a half 
"Art Happenings" spot on KREX TV.  The spot airs during the evening and late 
night news broadcasts on Fridays and Saturdays. 
 
CONFERENCE COMMITTEE:  Sarmo reported that the Visitor's and Convention Bureau is 
still working on obtaining room rates for the Commission's proposal to host the 
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Colorado Arts Consortium's 1996 or 1997 annual conference.  She noted several 
ideas the Conference Committee discussed pertaining to possible entertainment, 
tours, dinners, etc. during the conference.  Sarmo stated that neither the VCB 
nor the Chamber of Commerce will assist financially with the $2000 necessary to 
bring the conference to Grand Junction.  At the request of the chairman, Ivanov 
moved and Rogers seconded that the agenda be suspended in order to take action on 
this matter.  The motion carried unanimously.  Sanders moved and Killgore 
seconded that the Commission submit a proposal to host the CAC's 1996 conference 
in Grand Junction, with a letter stating that if the proposal is not accepted, 
the Commission would like to be considered  in 1997.  The motion carried 
unanimously.   
 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE:  Karen Kiefer said she has a copy of the Chamber's club list 
for reference purposes, and that the Chamber After Hours  get together is at All 
Season's Spa this month. 
 
SCHOOL BOARD:  Jeanne Killgore reported attending part of the last School Board 
meeting and talking with Superintendent George Straface.  Ann Sanders noted a 
meeting August 29 at 1:00 p.m. to promote discussion between Mesa State College 
and School District 51. 
 
MURAL COMMITTEE:  Leinaweaver presented an article about a mural project in a 
town in Washington.  Letters to potentially affected building/business owners 
along Main and Fifth Streets downtown were reviewed and signed by the chairman. A 
press release about the mural project for the Downtown Development newsletter was 
also reviewed and approved.  The consensus of the Commission is to appoint a 
Mural Task Force which includes local citizens and downtown building owners at 
the September Commission meeting. 
 
GOVENOR'S AWARD FOR EXCELLENCE IN THE ARTS:  The chairman opened the floor for 
nominations for the Governor's Award.  Sanders nominated Bill Robinson for his 
work with the Mesa State College Theatre Department and Killgore nominated Dave 
Davis for establishing Art on the Corner.  The chairman declared the nominations 
closed.  The vote was as follows: Robinson - 5; Davis - 3.  Bill Robinson will be 
the Commission's 1995 nominee.  Sarmo will contact numerous people to write 
letters in support of the nomination. 
 
MUSEUM OF WESTERN COLORADO:  Sarmo presented a request from the Museum of Western 
Colorado to amend the contract between the Commission and the Museum to postpone 
the date of their Native American Arts Festival from October, 1995 to May, 1995. 
 They received  $500 from the Commission in support of the event.  After 
extensive discussion Rogers moved and Andrews seconded that the contract be 
amended as requested.  The vote was as follows:  3 in favor; 3 opposed; 2 
abstentions.  The consensus of the Commission is to invite the Museum to speak to 
this issue at the next meeting.  Sarmo was asked to find out the procedure for 
accepting money back and reallocating the funds.  Chairman Leinaweaver left the 
meeting at this time and vice-chair Andrews then presided. 
 
BUDGET COMMITTEE:  The proposed budget for 1996-1997 was reviewed by the 
Commission.  Possible new programs such as ArtReach (supplying tickets to 
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cultural events, classes, and programs to the underpriviledged), a Grand Valley 
High School Theater Contest, and financial support for the Art on the Corner Arts 
and Crafts Festival were discussed.  Sanders moved and Killgore seconded that all 
new programs be listed together in the budget under the heading "Special 
Programs", and that $2000 be added to the allocation for "Conferences" in order 
to host the 1996 or 1997 CAC conference in Grand Junction.  The motion carried 
unanimously.  Killgore moved and Sanders seconded that the budget be approved as 
proposed and amended.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
As there was no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Allison Cowan Sarmo, Cultural Arts Coordinator 


